Le Village BIA c/o Dr. Michel Dubuc 10 Montreal Rd Cornwall, Ontario, K6H 1B1

Attn: Mark Boileau, MCIP, RPP

General Manager

Department of Planning, Development and Recreation

100 Water Street East Cornwall, Ontario, K6H 6G4 613 930 2787, ext. 2599 613 551 7057 (cell)

RE: Outdoor Gardening-Covid-19

May 18, 2020

Dear M. Boileau,

Le Village and the greater Le Village area does not support this initiative for the following reasons and would like to be exempt

- This is not the great depression there is plenty of food in grocery stores
- Chicken coops can harbour disease if not maintained and require constant supervision and can create noise issues at 5 AM
- 3) People should continue to use BBQ
- 4) No front yard gardening

Le Village will support outside the greater le Village area the following not at the taxpayers expense

- 1) Backyard gardening
- 2) Community gardens
- 3) Greenhouse growing

In general, Le Village does not support this initiative.

Feel free to contact me if you need further clarification.

Sincerely,

Dr. Michel Dubuc Chair, Président Le Village BIA

10 Montreal Rd

Cornwall, Ontario,

K6H 1B1, 613-330-2847